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Response to comments on Chapter 3: Industrial Landfill Regulations. 
 
Commenter: Wyoming Solid Waste & Recycling Association (WSWRA), Travis Evans, 
WSWRA President 
  
 General Comment 
 
 WSWRA:  “WSWRA appreciates the opportunity to provide informal 
comments related to the proposed changes in the Solid Waste Rule Chapter 3: Industrial 
Landfill Regulations.  WSWRA has reviewed the proposed changes to Chapter 3 and we 
find the proposed rules reduce redundancy and ensures consistency between other 
chapters of SWR.  Additionally, the proposed rules replace eight-year permit renewal 
term with a lifetime permit term, thus eliminating the need for operators to prepare 
permit renewal applications every 8 years.  The WSWRA Board supports the proposed 
Chapter 3 rule issued for public comment on February 4, 2022.” 
 

 Department Response:  The Wyoming Department of Environmental Quality 
appreciates WSWRA’s support of the proposed revisions to the Solid Waste Rules 
Chapter 3 and looks forward to working with WSWRA on future solid waste 
management topics. 
 
  


